
 

 

St. Gabriel the Archangel School Board Meeting Minutes 

3/23/21 

6:00 p.m. Zoom 

Attendance:  Lara Krill, Christine Koenig, Kate Temple, Miranda Wantland, 

Chuck Brawner, Kathy Wood and Shannon Milliner 

 

Opening Prayer Given by Laura Krill 

Review/Approval of minutes- February  Minutes reviewed and accepted  
 
Parish Staff Liaison- Pam Terwilliger, Finance Manager   
Pam reports that programs income as a whole is down due to the pandemic, after school program was 
shut down for a while, decreased number of kids in programs due to pandemic restrictions, etc.   
Upside is that expenses are down too. 
 
Bus transportation company will be giving a refund for December, $21,800 will be divided among the 
families with bus riders 

• EANS grant  Pam is working with Lara on this grant.  They hope to include things like laptops 
for teachers and new smart boards 

 
Principal’s Report- Lara Krill  
Enrollment:  the number of interested families has increased and this is good news! 
Pre-school will continue to have smaller class sizes until Jan of 2022.  We will be using the library space 
for pre-school again to accommodate the classes. 
In Kindergarten, the goal is 24 per class, if we get more registered, we will use the  th classroom in the K-
wing. 
 
Marketing:  Matt Lambert and Kathy Wood have put together some testimonial videos 
 
Virtual Spring Gala:  still in the planning stages.  There were plans to have an on-line raffle, but the 
gaming laws changed recently and this may have to change as well.  Mike Marshall from WDRB will be 
the MC for the event and families can purchase tickets to watch the gala virtually.   
 
Events:  Teaching tolerance workshop went well.  The workshop focused on unconscious bias and how it 
affects your interaction with others. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/14UB2g3lh2OYWNa7sptxcvR_BVyjBdSBb2UM65lLwJ5o/edit?usp=sharing


The BRIGHT program will be virtual for 8th graders this year. 
Derby Days is going to take place in some capacity.  Plan is still developing. 
The 8th graders will graduate in Mercy’s gym this year to have more space to socially distance. 
 
 
 
School Board Goal Statement– 

● Review Parish Strategic Plan. (Finance) 

o School Goal Updates 

● Review Student handbook and Faculty/Staff handbook. (Ownership/Governance)- suggested 

changes? 

● Add flier to Student handbook to highlight changes. (Ownership/Governance) 

● Share tuition and enrollment information. (Finance) 

 

New Member Recruitment  2 people interested, Christopher Johnston and Melissa Miller 

• School Board Members Years of Service 

• Applications due by April 15 

• Will call applicants 

 

Questions regarding school uniforms were addressed.  Will children return to “normal” uniforms next 

school year or will we keep more casual attire?  Unsure of plan.  Still in the works.   

 

Meeting ended at 6:50 pm 

 
Next Meetings (2020-2021):  @6pm 
April 27 
May 25 
 

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1594472414/stgabrielnet/m1rjaibyb5yrqwqcdfal/2020-2024-St-Gabriel-Parish-Strategic-Plan.pdf
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1GH6CLuXQAtvTmtPNVcWhICo9jQkHA08g?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Kp6D8pfYJ6TR5UhYlUSt0jx9peGYCTDz/view?usp=sharing

